
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
July 7, 2022 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The July 7, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called 
to order at 7:40 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch,  
Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas Robyn Loesch. Guests: Randy Macko 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 2, 2022 Regular Meeting. 
Keith Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed.  A motion to pay the listed General Fund  
bills and wages; and to pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills, was made by 
Alan Loesch. Keith Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0.   
 

General Fund Bills – $9,858.97   State Fund – 0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE    

• There has been no progress resolving the Distant Horizon property. Alan Loesch made 
a motion to contact Atty. Laskowski to move forward with filing a complaint with the 
Court.  Seconded by Keith Crum. Motion passed 2-0. 
 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  -  #525 Doyle - shed;   #526  Perry - accessory 

building. 
 
ENGINEERING  REPORT - NONE 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE 
 
ROAD REPORT  - Keith Crum reported that he has: 

• Mowed the roadsides 

• Cold-patched on Hemlock and the Carsonville Rd. cross-pipe. 

• There are trees that need to be trimmed. 

• Alan Loesch was recertified for EMS for Dirt and Gravel Rd projects. This is a five year 
certification. He will contact Hooper about the requirements to get the DSA material 
certified. 
 

 
 



OLD BUSINESS   

• Private lane addressing project is still moving forward. The lane at Duncan’s turns out to 
split into two lanes: both will be named. At the lane on the mountain below Witmer’s, there 
has been no response from the property owners. The Supervisors picked the name Aspen 
Lane and the owners will be notified. 

• The Carsonville Road bridge is progressing.  

• The PennDOT winter maintenance agreement is still not here. 
 

 
 NEW BUSINESS     

• There was a general discussion and review of tree issues. The Township need to develop 
an ordinance for tree removal. A policy has to be developed to identify and define 
dangerous trees. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT  NONE. 
 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Keith Crum. 
All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at  8:28 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Sec/Treas. 


